Traffic and Transit Small Group

Central West Focus Area

Notes from the March 21, 2013 Small Group Discussion

Steering Committee Members Present: Eric Hyman, Sarah McIntee, Michael Parker, and Abby Parcell

Town Staff Present: David Bonk

Overall Goal: Central West should serve as a model for a transit-oriented, people friendly community that, over time, reduces VMT and promotes safety and alternate means of transportation.

Planning Principles

New development in Central West should include the construction of streets/roads that improve both North-South and East-West connectivity though both the planning and impact areas and also integrate with the evolving road system in Carolina North.

New development should not significantly increase traffic on Estes Drive (and ideally would have no net impact), with traffic from new development utilizing new connections to MLK and other key roads.

All streets should be constructed as Complete Streets (consistent with their intended use/location) and existing streets, where appropriate, should be retrofitted.  The entire area should be made hospitable to bicyclists, pedestrians, and those with disabilities through the visual and physical separation of vehicular, bicycle, and pedestrian traffic on, at a minimum, MLK and Estes Dr.  The safety of pedestrians and bicyclists should be assured.
Traffic through the area, particularly on MLK and Estes Drive, should be calmed by making streetscapes more visually interesting and engaging and using medians, landscaping, traffic signals, and the like.  The nature/appearance and width of streets should reflect the area around them, e.g., retail, residential, other.
New development should be genuinely transit-oriented, including providing for bus access to newly developed areas.  MLK should continue to evolve as a major transit corridor and additional routes should be provided for the entire area to provide improved access from the area to, for example East Franklin Street and other important shopping and social areas of the Town.
The visual and physical impact of parked cars should be minimized through a variety of means, including, for example, underground or under-building parking.

